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Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

We are so thankful for your continued love, support, and prayers for the work here in Peru. As the seasons change and we step into a
new school year, we're encouraged by the way God continues to move in our lives and ministry.

Peru Bible College - A New Year Begins
This past month, we officially began our new academic year at Peru Bible College. What a joy it has been to welcome new students
from all over South America—including Argentina, Bolivia, Chile, as well as northern and southern Peru! It's always amazing to see
how God is bringing laborers from all directions, with hearts eager to be trained for ministry. Please pray for these young men and
women as they prepare to serve the Lord and take the gospel to the world.

Omega Baptist Church - Progress and Participation
Summer has come to a close, and the new ministry season has brought fresh energy and exciting developments at Omega Baptist
Church. We're thrilled to share that our people have stepped up in a big way—giving generously to help with construction needs. By
God's grace, one of the four walls in our building has now been installed with drywall and insulation! It may sound like a small thing,
but it's a big step forward and a clear sign of the faith and commitment of our church family.

If you would like to give to help cover the cost of the rest of the drywall needed, please be sure to reach out.

Upcoming Furlough - May 20
On May 20th, we will be heading back to the United States for a time of furlough. During this time, we hope to visit both supporting
churches and new ones who might consider partnering with us in the work God is doing here in Peru. We praise the Lord that He has
already provided the funds necessary to purchase our plane tickets—what a blessing!

As we prepare to land in Georgia, we are praying specifically for God's provision in two key areas:

Vehicles to allow us to travel, present the ministry, and report to supporting churches.
A home in the North Georgia area, where we plan to be based during our furlough.

Would you please join us in prayer for these needs?

Looking Ahead - Christian School Plans
We are also praying and preparing to start a Christian school in 2026 as part of the vision to reach the next generation. One of our
most urgent needs right now is to build a protective wall on one more side of the property to help secure the school grounds. The
estimated cost for this is between $5,000 and $7,000. We are praying for individuals and churches who would be willing to help give
toward this project. Any amount would be a tremendous blessing.

"Except the Lord build the house, they labour in vain that build it..." - Psalm 127:1

Thank you for faithfully partnering with us in the ministry. Your support and prayers make a lasting impact as we serve the Lord here in
Peru.

For his Glory,
David and Katie Gardner
Missionaries in Peru
Faith Baptist Tabernacle
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